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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 21 March 2022 (Mtg 2577)  

Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  
 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise 

your replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644 or email  davidrmunro@icloud.com. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN 

TO DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE. 

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

 

Mon 28th  

March 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 4th  

April 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

 

Mon 11th  

April 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham  

 

Mon 18th  

April 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

 
     

    Speaker 

Bob & Jenny 

Humphries- RFDS 

 Margaret Beare  

 

Program 

The RFDS in 

action 

 

 

COMMITTEE 

MEETINGS 

 

ART SHOW 

BRIEFING 

 

Chair Peter Rumbelow Pres Stephany Jim Silvestri  

Rotary 

Information 

  

Damian Leach 

Elizabeth 

Gagliardi 

 

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

Betty Gebert    

Cashier 1 Ralph Holmes    

Cashier 2 Tony Laggozzino    

Steward 1 Michael McCabe    

Steward 2 

 

Kevin O’Neill    

Raffle Mary Lynch    

TIME 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:30 FOR 7:00 PM  

FOCUS CLUB SERVICE INFORMATION FUNDRAISING  

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

PRESIDENT                Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT                 Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

FELLOWSHIP                Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

RI wants your PI articles or photos – 

Please email to  RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  

A List of Committee Members -is  Here  
East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

CLUB SUPPORT OFFICERS 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 

peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870  

aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644  

davidrmunro@icloud.com  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699  editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: John Russo   
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: Margaret Beare 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  Ralph Holmes ( Deputy: John Russo)  

  

 
 

No.1 – The Club Polo shirts have arrived. Betty Gebert is in charge of distributing 

them. Cost per shirt is $30 with payment either by the Club Account BSB 105 069 

Account No: 276 544 240 or vide cash direct to Betty (correct amount would be 

appreciated if paying cash). Betty’s contact Details are  

0429 148 143 or bettygebert17@gmail.com   DG Jeff Neale will be pleased to see our brand at 

Conference!! Wear a dark skivvy underneath shirt should the weather be chilly! 

 

No.2 – If you are going to the Masquerade Gala Dinner -Don’t forget to bring a 

Mask (not the covid ones we are used to!) 

You can buy one here and 20% of the cost will be donated to ALLKIDS -Jenny 

Neale’s chosen Charity. LINK is HERE - https://www.maskshop.com.au/ 
Please see the flyer at the end of the newsletter for full details or the District Conference Website HERE 

 

No.3-Regards the Conference -PE Michael McCabe said Brian Stevens has organised an informal Friday 

April 1st night dinner at 7pm at the Tanunda Club also known as the Clubhouse Link HERE . Please contact 

Brian if you wish to attend 0413 430 025 or email stevo41@gmail.com Please note: For those planning to 

attend the Quiz night which starts at 7:30pm that same night & meet up for dinner prior, we will need 

to book earlier at 6pm. So please contact Michael who will make a group booking for the earlier time. 

Contact Michael on 0431 830 498 michaeldmcc56@gmail.com 

 
• After the invocation by acting Sgt Garth, President Steph welcomed DG Jeff & Jenny Neale, 

past member Lynton Nicholas who is the MC for the District Conference, members and guests.  

She thanked the Club & Members for their condolences & their messages of support on the recent 

passing of her grandfathers. 

 

• Secretary Frank announced, please wear your Club polo shirts if you are going to the District 

Conference & there is a Board Meeting tonight. 

 

• PE Michael McCabe announced that Frank Augello is Director of Fundraising next year.  

 

• Ralph Holmes announced: - 

o that thanks to Jane Gascoigne and MP Grant Stevens the Club was successful in getting a Govt 

Stronger Communities Grant. With this Grant we have purchased a new Donut making machine worth 

mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
mailto:bettygebert17@gmail.com
https://www.maskshop.com.au/
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022/masquerade-gala-dinner
https://www.theclubhousebarossa.com.au/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20220228-2575-Covid/michaeldmcc56@gmail.com
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$3091.30 which we can use in our fundraising. We will no longer need to borrow a unit from RCC of 

Murray Bridge for which we are most grateful. 

o Thanked our online marketers David Richards & Val Hansen who together assisted by the Shed 

volunteers have sold $1900 Shed articles online. A great result for which we are truly grateful. 

o There is a Shed sale this Saturday, so Ralph passed the roster around. 

 

• Benny Bosman (0403 625 522) announced for members and partners staying at the Tanunda 

Caravan Park for the District Conference - Those who wish to travel by bus on Saturday evening to 

the Gala Dinner. Could please contact me ASAP and I will see if I can organise a bus if we get the 

numbers. Thank you.  

 

CONFERENCE BRIEFING  

• DG Jeff gave a brief report.  

o He and Jenny have visited 72 clubs and there are only 10 to go; Thanks for your ongoing support and he 

is looking forward to regular meetings after his DG year ; This is the second conference for District 9510 

and it is the first outside of the metropolitan area.; thanks to all members who have supported DG Jeff & 

Jenny and their conference team headed by the amazing  Susan Harris , Jane Gascoigne and many others 

who have all strived to make it us all proud- Thank you all ;We have excellent conference speakers  

• Conference Director Susan Harris thanked DG Jeff & his team for their help in planning this 

conference, especially Jeff for inviting us to Paradise Mazda to hold our committee meetings and use his 

zoom facilities. She thanked all her committee members from the bottom of her heart and thanked them 

individually for the role they have taken on and all the work they have done and continue to do. 

She also thanked MC Lynton Nicholas for accepting DG Jeff’s invitation to be MC which was first made 

to him some 18 months ago and here we are. 

o On arrival you need to show proof you are double vaxxed and you will then be registered and 

given your lanyard and goodies. 

o We will be needing helpers on Thursday from 4pm to pack show bags. There is some 400+show 

bags so the more the merrier. 

• Elizabeth Gagliardi spoke on some practical matters: - 

o The Gala Dinner is on Sat 2 April 6:30pm for 7pm. -Dress standards is after 5 & there will 

be tables of eight. 

o She thanked Don Marcoionni for making up the wooden centre table pieces – They look 

fantastic, and you will see them on the night. 

o Please wear your lanyards wherever you go to the conference as it is proof of your registration  

On Wed 30 March at 4pm, her husband Eddie will be loading the Art Frames onto his truck from 

the Shed, helpers needed. (Times TBA) The Truck will then go up to Tanunda Thursday and at 

unload and place the Art Frames etc in the Tanunda Show Hall. 

o We will also need help on Sunday 3rd April after the BBQ lunch and return to shed on Monday 

morning approx 8am. 

 

• Margaret Beare spoke on the Quiz night at the Tanunda Show Hall Friday 1st April starting at 

7:30pm 

o All funds raised go to Jenny Neale’s chosen charity ALLKIDS 

o Regency Park is running the Quiz show 

o each table has been allotted and her committee has tried to keep all the clubs together. 

o 155 are attending. You have to supply your own drinks and nibbles, BYO for table 

o WE need volunteers for the clean up that night following the Quiz. 

 

• Jeff Blanco gave a list of some 15 sponsors to date. Some $45,000 donated in total, in either donations 

of money, items or both.  

o Principal Sponsors are Paradise Mazda & MGA Insurance Group $10K each as well as 

promotional items e.g., Pens, notepads etc. 

o Premium Sponsors Universal Motor Auctions; Signorama, Tony and Marks $5K each 
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o Supporting Sponsors – Barossa Council; 

Barossa Leader Newspaper; Barossa 

Tourist Centre; Crystal Springs; Valley 

Fresh; Natures Delight; Langmeil 

Winery; Rockford Winery; First Drop 

Wines; Galipo; Chemist King; Fruchocs  

 

      Susan together with her 

Conference Committee 

were thanked, for all their 

efforts, with a round of applause. 

 

 

 
Rotary Information- Frank Orlando-my Year as President 2014/2015 

 

 

 

 

See what was happening in the world at the start of Franks’ year 

 as President in June 2013 HERE   

 

 

https://www.onthisday.com/date/2013/june
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At the conclusion of his talk, Frank said he really enjoyed 

his year as President and often looked at his Rotary Banner, 

hanging in his office, with great pride and it was a good 

reminder of all that was achieved. Secretary 

Frank was thanked by President Steph 

after his talk. 

 

 

G’day Possums–this is your page. Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto 

 

   Too Wit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion for the week 

o Learn to listen. Opportunity sometimes knocks very softly.  

o Don’t buy cheap tools. 

 

• RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  

 

You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture. (35 pieces) in the bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need to cheat)    
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 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights.  Happy Puzzlerling! (You can 

do it on any device)   

   To play, click on the links below.  (Which is provided by 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

This Weeks Puzzles –  

1) Michael & Babu enjoying a break at the Shed 

Sale last Saturday HERE  (see Left)  

2)  The Conference Committee   HERE  (See Right) 

 

 

(in case you missed it) An interesting Aussie App 

called EGGY courtesy in a recent Advertiser Article. Check it out, I have, and 

it looks great for organising your digital life.  More about it Here  

 

 

Pat Reddy’s 80th birthday- celebrated at the shed today Tuesday 22 

March.  Happy Birthday Pat        Thanks to Angela Ruotolo for the pics. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=090b5a31e0c6
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=2977a692b7ee
https://eggy.as/
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But wait there’s More! Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , District Classifieds , Rotary Down Under , Rotary on the 

Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website ; RDU Supplies 

 
 

 

If you want one of these Raffle Books – 10 tickets 

per Book at $2 /ticket. 

( they need to be returned by May 1st 2022 )  

Please see Margaret Northcote .  

 

• Ralph Holmes needs more  Shed Volunteers for  

helping out with pickups and especially with meeting 

buyers at the Shed after digital sales. This is not 

difficult but you need to be on call at a designated time 

to meet and greet buyers as required. If you can spare a day a week either Monday, 

Wednesday ,Thursday or Friday . Ralph can then  draft up a roster to share the duties.  

•  

• Community Director Elizabeth Gagliardi spoke on how well the Community 

Connections Café was going. It is on again this Wed 9th March from 10:30am-

1pm. It originally started with 8 people attending but by word of mouth there are 

now 21. A great success. Lunch is provided by meals on Wheels, and we have 

cooking demonstrations thanks to Angela Ruotolo and Chair Yoga exercises by 

Elena Russo.   

Though the Café is going well we NEED MORE HELPERS especially to SETUP. 

PLEASE CONSIDER TURNING UP, SEE WHAT IS HAPPENING & PERHAPS LEND A HAND.  

The Council provides GREAT SUPPORT, but we just NEED a FEW MORE HELPERS to SHARE THE 

ACTIVITIES.  

• Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine 

announcer on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona 

Biedermann RC Seaford & PR officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly 

ROTARY RADIO SEGMENT. Please tune in!  Link Here 

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and he will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Please visit and explore the Club’s 

Website (Club Runner) here.  

https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   

Once you logon you can check that your 

personal information is correct, and you 

can easily update it. The site is a great 

resource & promotion tool for all Club 

& Rotary Information.  If you are not 

sure of your login name or password, 

please contact Alyssa Morran our PR 

Director.   

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett 

Coombs 0421 323 699 to order. 

 

https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/oct2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b780f30a-27fd-44d8-895d-062e41df6daa/1/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/643/
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/JvQae3H
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/JvQae3H
https://rotary9510.org/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/644/
http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
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• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business Excellence 

Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 

 

 

 

 

•   Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE   

• A Link to Campbelltown Mayor Jill’s latest Campbelltalk. 

Announcing an exciting & an electrifying partnership with Jeff 

Neale from Paradise Mazda, a proud local family-owned award-

winning dealership who have been supporting the local community 

for over 60 years. Paradise Mazda are delighted to be supporting 

Council’s vision of environmental sustainability by partnering with 

them to provide a Mazda electric vehicle on the road, so the local 

community can see & understand firsthand, a little bit more about 

this exciting new enviro-friendly technology. See it ->  HERE   

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 

 
Fines session by acting  Sgt Garth   ( Contact Sgt Aaron aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au  or 0431 213 870) 

Michael Mc (Port Power)  ringing Peter R (Crows) just 1min before the Crows finished their match - 

Just to rub it in that the crows were losing ; DG Jeff was good for a fine; Don M up late watching the 

bike races ;Lynton welcome back fine; John S as it’s his wedding anniversary -congratulations ; Brian S in a 

panic at the Shed Tuesday – He’s gotta have something to do !... 

 
 

 

Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

o Mal Hansen has had a hernia procedure 12 days ago and is here tonight with slight pain in the wound 

site but otherwise well. The problem will be to keep him from over-doing things and undoing the repair. 

o Both Jim Silvestri and Paul Eliseo have Covid and Frank Augello, as a close contact, is in isolation. 

o It was good to see President Steph back on deck after the death of her grandfathers. The Club offered its 

condolences. 

o John Bennett has more medical consultations during the next two weeks. He requires surgery but his 

physical condition and age are of concern. 

o Alexa Leach had a gall bladder procedure on 10th March but has recovered and returned to work half 

time today. 

o Lou Dimech had several trips to hospital recently for a blood transfusion which caused a build-up of 

fluid in the lung and heart area. His positive attitude is inspirational. 

Peter Rumbelow Welfare Officer 

 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of concern to 

us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences   

Birthdays-Members: TBA at mtg 

Birthdays-Partners:  TBA at Mtg 

Induction Anniversaries: TBA at Mtg   

Leave of Absence Register:  Nicki Rowe - TBA, Tyler Lawrence - to June 30th, Lou Dimech – TBA; Brad 

Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022.    

 

https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council
https://youtu.be/Kl4Xo5BroDY
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
https://youtu.be/Kl4Xo5BroDY
https://youtu.be/Kl4Xo5BroDY
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Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of our 

fundraising. Note Shed sales are the last Saturday of the month except as shown in red italics: - Subject 

to Covid Restrictions 

 

• 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month- The Community Connections Café – 

10:30am-1pm (run by volunteers from the Club and Council) Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 

0403 602 999. See Flyer  

More willing Helpers needed especially to setup. 

 

• Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda 

There is a fun Quiz night planned for the Friday night of the District Conference as entertainment and all the 

proceeds will go the DG Jeff’s wife Jenny’s chosen charity All Kids  

Visit the District Conference Site For more info, accommodation & registration is HERE  

Note Early Bird Registration Discount runs out at end of November 2021.  

 

• Rotary Youth Sailing Challenge – Next Voyage Sunday April 24-Thursday 28 April – See Flyer  

Open to any Club to Identify & Sponsor a suitable 15–18-year-old student. 

 

• Sunday 26th June -Club Changeover- TTG Golf Club -PE Michael McCabe.  

Meeting Stats (Gold Pot goes to the -The Smith Family )                                                         

 

Attendance Gold Pot: Raffle: 
 

Sergeant: 

 

TBA $39.30 $68 $13 

 
    President’s Thought for the week    

Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much.    Helen Keller 

 
Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If 

anyone has any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your 

content. Electronic format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.  Rotary E clubs Link  Here  

 

https://www.allkids.org.au/about-us/history/
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022
https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Helen_Keller
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
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If you are going to the Gala Dinner -Don’t forget to bring a Mask !  
You can buy one here and 20% of the cost will be donated to ALLKIDS  
LINK HERE - https://www.maskshop.com.au/ 
 
 
 

https://www.maskshop.com.au/
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